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The Labour government has unveiled plans to reform licensing laws in a

bid to revive the UK’s high streets and support the struggling hospitality
sector. The initiative seeks to remove bureaucratic hurdles for venues
and encourage a more vibrant night-time economy, while giving local

mayors greater influence over licensing decisions.



A trial scheme will begin in London, where Mayor Sadiq Khan will be
granted new “call-in” powers allowing him to overturn licensing refusals
by local councils in key nightlife zones. If successful, the scheme could
be extended to other regions, including Greater Manchester and the West
Midlands.

The reforms are part of the government’s broader economic strategy to
boost the £62 billion hospitality sector, which employs over three million
people. Ministers argue that outdated licensing rules have contributed to
the decline of pubs, clubs and music venues, weakening the heart of

many communities.

Industry leaders have welcomed the announcement. An industry leader
said the reforms would help secure the future of London’s night-time
economy. UKHospitality Chief Executive Kate Nicholls described the

measures as long overdue and a potential turning point for the sector.

The government has also commissioned a task force to review the
Licensing Act 2003, with findings expected within six weeks. One
proposal under consideration is transferring licensing oversight from the
Home Office to the Department for Culture, Media and Sport, reflecting

the growing importance of culture and leisure in economic planning.

Deputy Prime Minister Angela Rayner stated that Britain’s pubs,
restaurants and music venues are “the beating heart of our communities”
and must be given the tools to thrive. Chancellor Rachel Reeves added
that businesses should not be weighed down by excessive red tape at a

time when high streets need investment and energy.



However, not all responses have been favourable. Some local authorities,
particularly in central London, have expressed concern that mayoral call-
in powers could undermine local decision-making and community
interests. Westminster Council, for instance, cautioned that licensing
refusals often stem from legitimate concerns over crime, noise, and anti-

social behaviour.

In addition to legislative changes, a £1.5 million Hospitality Support
Scheme has been announced. It includes workforce training, ex-offender
rehabilitation programmes, and recruitment support for businesses in

areas facing acute staffing shortages.

While the long-term impact of the licensing reforms remains to be seen,
the move signhals a renewed focus on supporting British hospitality,
revitalising urban centres, and embracing a more pragmatic approach to

economic recovery.



